
A service of the Wyoming Lions Club 

 

We also have the newsletter available on the https://www.wyomingia.org website.  Under 
Community you can find Lions Wyoming News tab.   

 
Wyoming Fair Association Fish Fry –SATURDAY, January 14, 2023.  Serving from 4:00 pm 
– 8:00 pm at the Memorial Hall.  All you can eat Alaskan Pollock, french fries, cole slaw, baked 
beans, homemade tartar sauce, and potato salad. NEW THIS YEAR – CHICKEN TENDERS! 
Dine in, carry out, or in town delivery.  To order in town delivery call 563-488-3880 after 3:00 
pm. on the day of the fry.  Adults $12.00, $6.00 for under 12. 
 
John Byers Wrestling Tournament – January 21, 2023 – beginning at 10:00 am.  Sixteen 
teams competing. 
 
The return of Donkey Ball, Sunday, February 26, 2023.  Midland High School Black 
Gym.  Proudly sponsored by Midland PATS.  5-8 pm.  $8 in advance and $10 at the door. 3 
and under free. 
 
Mark your calendar:   2023 Wyoming Fair – July 7, 8, 9th 
 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY!!!! 
Dec 26 Kobe Kennicker 
Jan 12 Rowan Dirks 
  Tom Gutzeit 91st 
  Linda Fairley - 80th 
Jan 13 Marilyn Heiken 
  Connor James Althaus 
  Collins McCord 
Jan 14 Jade Eichhorn   
Jan 15 Tom Doll 
  Ruth Jacobson - 90th 
  Pauline Antons -97th 
Jan 17 Olivia Bahnsen 
Jan 18 Nancy Keith 
  Morgan Eggert 
  Nancy Snyder 
Jan 19 Katie Andresen 
  Elmer Nissen 
  Mona Feuss 
  Trish Eichhorn 
Jan 20 Anthony House 
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Wyoming Area news 



Jan 22 Tom Oberbreckling 
  Keith Somerville 
  Phyllis Brown 
  Brenda Farrington 
Jan 23 Brenda Meade 
  Jackson Zamastil (3rd) 
Jan 25 Kaye Chatterton 
  Jake Gravel 
 
HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!!!! 
Jan 17 Dan & Becky McAtee 
Jan 24 Mike & Pam Williams 
  Sheldon & Andrea Hunter   
 
WELCOME!!!! 
  Sage Mae Eichhorn, daughter of Cameron and Addie Eichhorn, and sister of  
  Luna.  Born January 2, 2023.   Grandmother Jade and Great Grand Parents    
            Dr. Paul and Marion Stevens. 
 
REMEMBERING: 
 Donald E. Crist, 93, father of Linda Merchie, passed away January 3, 2023.  Full 
 obituary may be seen at https://www.dawsonfuneral.com/obituary/Donald-Crist  
 
Thanks from the Wyoming Lions Club to the volunteers who helped finishing taking down 
Christmas lights on the 8th.   We were done in less than an hour and a half. Also, thanks to 
Nutrien for use of the forklifts and Franzens for storage space. 
 
Needing some good news? It has been 16 years (as of 1-10-23) since Lisa Eganhouse 
received her liver transplant.   
 
To avoid frozen water lines – An indicator of an impending water service line freeze up is to 
check the temperature of your water after running it until it is cold. (Allow your water to run until 
it is cold and then check the temperature.)  The water temperature should be around 45 
degrees.  If the temperature drops to 38 degrees or below, you may have an impending freeze 
up and the frost may be getting close to your service line.  If your water is rusty in color, this is 
an indication that your water line is starting to freeze up and you should run water on a 
continuous basis at the size of pencil lead stream. 
 
Never be afraid to try something new.  Remember, amateurs built the Ark and professionals 
built the Titanic. 
 
Town Super Market hours:    Monday – Wednesday   9:00 am – 2:00 pm 
          Thursday & Friday         2:00 pm – 6:00 pm 
           Saturday & Sunday       Closed   
 
Senior Dining is held on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the month at the Memorial Hall.  
 
The Onslow and Cascade Presbyterian Churches will be holding services at Cascade 
during January and February at 9:30 am.  



 
Reservations  

Wyoming Fairgrounds call or text Steve Agnitsch at 319-480-2883. 
Memorial Hall contact Holly’s Town Supermarket at 563-488-2220. 
Calkins Barn contact Patti Whitmarsh at 563-488-8404. 

 
Wyoming Methodist Church 

 Food Pantry: Saturdays from 9:30 to l0:00 am. 
 Services: 9:30 a.m. Sundays 
 

 
You don’t have to be a Wyoming resident to get the newsletter. Anyone can sign up at 
wyonews@netins.net.  Submit items to this same address. 
 
 We need your stories, ideas, birthdays, anniversaries, honors, accomplishments. We’ll help 
you write or rewrite. We don’t have a reporting staff to gather the information, so you are our 
reporters.  If news is sent by mail or delivered to the city hall collection point, the name and 
phone number of the contact person must be included. This is required so contact can be 
made to clarify or certify some part of the information that was submitted. If you have news to 
submit, please do so by 10 a.m. on the second and fourth Tuesday of each month. Thirty 
words or less. Please feel free to make a copy of this newsletter to share with your friends or 
neighbors who do not have email.  
 


